
TOWN OF BENNINGTON 

CEMETERY TRUSTEES 

Minutes of the Meeting- December 10, 2024 

Draft 

 

Present Robert Christian, Chairman 

  Karen Belcher 

  Melissa Clark 

 

Chairman Christian called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. 

 

The minutes of the October 8, 2024 meeting were reviewed and accepted as written. 

 

It was noted that the tree work at Evergreen Cemetery will be done on December 23, 2024. The 

stone wall has been repaired by Graceline Stoneworks. This was done as a donation to the 

town. There has been an article in the local paper thanking Gracline Stoneworks as well as the 

Town Newsletter. 

 

Grass seed and lime has been purchased and put in the shed for use next year. A key to the 

shed was given to Mr. Chicoine. 

 

The Cemetery Trustees have received the last two billings for mowing and end of season clean-

up at the cemeteries. 

 

The resident who wishes to purchase a cemetery lot was not able to attend tonight’s meeting. 

As this is not an emergency purchase the lot can be purchased at the next Cemetery trustee 

Meeting.  

 

In other business it was noted that the fence at Sunnyside Cemetery is in need of work and the 

new portion of fencing should be painted. 

 

As there was no other business at hand, the meeting was adjourned at 6:43 p.m. 

 

Respectfully Submitted by 

 

Debra Belcher 

Cemetery Trustee Recording Secretary 


